UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 27 February 2019
2pm – 4.15pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock

	
	

	Present
	Professor Madeline Eacott, Ai Gooch, Zoe Manning, Chris Oldham, Dr Dave Parry, Steve Haugh, Tessa Rogowski, Tancrede Chartier, Nana Dompre-Sekyi, Asha Ali, Leanne Andrews, Professor Natasha Lindstaedt

	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Thoko Kaime, Owen Gillham, Vanessa Potter, Rachel Lucas, Taran Baragwanath, Frances Onyinah, Emma Wisher, Craig Stephens

	
	

	Secretary
	Meg O’Loughlin

	
	

	In attendance
	Professor Lorna Fox O’Mahony (for item 4)

	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda
	01/19

	
	
	

	MINUTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 14 NOVEMBER 2018 (SEC/19/01)
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes from the last meeting were approved 
	02/19

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Minute SEC/100/18 – The Chair and the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) would speak to the Assistant Director of Human Resources, who was overseeing the Study Spaces project, before the next meeting of the Student Experience Committee on 8 May, to agree principles and next steps, as well as to identify possible funding. They would report back to the Committee at the May meeting.
	03/19

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Minute SEC/101/18 – The Director of Estates and Campus Services confirmed that common rooms had been checked in terms of facilities, ease of access and location in relation to departments. This information had been shared with the VP Student Activities. More work was required on ascertaining the location of common rooms in relation to departments and an update would be provided by the Director of Estates and Campus Services at the next Committee meeting in May.
	04/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	Minute SEC/102/18 – The Chair confirmed he had spoken to the Head of Equality, Diversity and Inclusion regarding access to the Parent and Baby Room (located in 5A) and that it was kept locked due to a concern that the room would be used for other purposes if not. The key was only available through the main reception so further thought was needed as to how parents accessed this room, such as a key pad/digi lock. The Committee noted that improved access was being actively considered as part of Athena Swan.
	05/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	Minute SEC/118/18 – The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) reported ongoing excellent engagement from across the University regarding our response to the NSS 2018 and updated on various initiatives.
	06/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	Minute SEC/124/18 – A meeting was scheduled for 19 March 2019 to discuss the strategic direction of Welcome. Further discussion with the Students’ Union was required regarding the Student Experience Committee’s role in overseeing Welcome. 
	07/19

	
	
	

	THEMATIC DISCUSSION: DRAFT STRATEGIC PLAN, 2019-25 (SEC/19/02)

	
	
	

	Received
	The Strategic Plan for information and discussion, which had been approved by both Senate and Council with minor amendments. 
Some highlights of the Strategic Plan were noted:
· An ambition to be ranked in the top 250 globally and to be firmly established in the TGUG top 25 of UK institutions.
· Delivery of a ‘transformational education’ for every student.
· Commitments to excellence in both education and research.
· Prioritising a people-centred approach, sharing knowledge, expertise and a sense of community.

· Growth to become a University of 20,000 students and 1,000 researchers.
	08/19
09/19

10/19
11/19
12/19
13/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Designate) reported that the completion of the Strategic Plan marked the end of phase one. The direction of travel had been agreed and phase two would commence to look into the delivery of the plan through the Education and Research Strategies, Sub-Strategies and Supporting Strategies. 
	14/19

	
	
	

	
	The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education) noted that a series of events and opportunities for consultation would be developed to feed into the development of the Education Strategy during 2019.
	15/19

	
	
	

	
	During the discussion, the commitments in the Strategy to building on the University’s commitment to inclusion, to celebrating the diversity of our community and to challenging the measures already in place to ensure the needs of the diverse student population were met were noted. Non-academic elements of University life, such as extra-curricular and co-curricular activities, skills development, sport and wellbeing were considered an important aspect of the Strategy.
	16/19

	
	
	

	
	The role of the Student Experience Committee in supporting the implementation of the University Strategy would be considered as part of the review of the Committee’s purpose, operation and impact.
	17/19

	
	
	

	REVIEW OF THE STUDENT CHARTER (SEC/19/03)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper setting out the plans for a review of the Student Charter.
	18/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Student Charter could be used as an important tool for articulating our values and communicating our expectations of students and what they could expect as a member of the University community. 

	19/19

	
	During discussion, the Committee agreed that consideration should be given to the appropriate length of the Charter and how students would engage with it. It was also agreed that key themes in the existing Student Charter, such as membership, diversity and community, should be retained and new areas identified that link to the University’s values and strategic aims. Wellbeing and resilience were areas to explore.
	20/19

	
	
	

	
	It was suggested that the Student Charter could play an important role in bridging the gap between the applicant, arrival and welcome activities. It was also suggested that it could be embedded in all student communications and could be considered a University-wide Charter rather than student-specific, containing elements relating to our partners and the local community.
	21/19

	
	
	

	Action
	The Chair would lead the review of the Charter, working closely with colleagues in Communications and External Relations and the Students’ Union, incorporating the ideas generated during the Committee’s discussion.
	22/19

	
	
	

	FUTURE DEVELOPMENT OF THE STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE (SEC/19/05)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper setting out plans for a review of the Committee’s purpose, operation and impact so that any recommendations to the membership and terms of reference could be agreed by Senate ahead of 2019-20. 
	23/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	During discussion, it was noted that the potential for the Student Experience Committee to consider and address issues related to the student experience on behalf of the Education Committee had not been fully realised.
	24/19

	
	
	

	
	It was suggested that the remit of the Student Experience Committee may include:

· Consideration of small and specific projects focused on improvements to the student experience;

· Reflection on the success of past University activities and interventions to share good practice;
· Synergy with the Student-Staff Liaison Committees/Student Voice Groups;

· Monitoring the impact of the Strategic Plan on the student experience.

It was noted that the Student Experience Committee must be careful not to duplicate the work of other committees and that consideration should also be given to the way the Committee interacts with the wider University community. The process for agreeing the agenda was noted as an area for consideration.
	25/19
26/19
27/19
28/19
29/19

	
	
	

	
	The Students’ Union suggested greater links with the University Steering Group, a larger student membership and enhanced links with the Southend and Loughton campuses.
	30/19

	
	
	

	Action
	The Chair would draft and circulate proposed new terms of reference for comment and give consideration to revising the agenda setting process.
	31/19

	
	
	

	STUDENTS’ UNION BIG 5 (SEC/19/04)
	

	
	
	

	Received


	A paper from the Students’ Union providing an update on the progress with the Big 5 initiatives. 
	32/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Students’ Union expressed thanks for the ongoing support they had received from the University.
	33/19

	
	
	

	
	During discussion, the Committee covered:

· Issues relating to the transparency of accommodation costs online, which would be progressed by the Director of Estates and Campus Services. Southend accommodation costs would be considered by the Student Parliament.
· The importance of other student voice mechanisms to engage with students, such as Student-Staff Liaison Committees.
· Senate policy in relation to multiple and competing coursework deadlines, which would be progressed by the Students’ Union with colleagues in Academic Section. It suggested that Faser could be used to offer an alert one week in advance of each deadline to support planning for deadlines by students.

· Unknown additional course costs, which the Students’ Union would take up with the relevant Faculty Managers.
	34/19
35/19
36/19
37/19

	
	
	

	STUDENTS’ UNION BREXIT CAMPAIGN (VERBAL UPDATE)
	

	
	
	

	Received

Noted
	The Committee received a verbal update from the VP International on the SU’s Brexit campaign. 

The campaign had changed and was now focused around a European celebration and would include Society and Departmental events across all three campuses. There would be political, cultural and celebratory elements to the events which would take place between 29 April and 3 May 2019.
	38/19
39/19

	
	
	

	NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY 2019 (SEC/19/06)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	A report on the National Student Survey 2019 was received from the Student Engagement Manager.
	40/19

	
	
	

	REPORT FROM THE HEAR MANAGEMENT GROUP (SEC/19/07)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from the HEAR Management Group was received, which included recommendations relating to the Annual Cycle for Management of 6.1 to be amended to include the virtual consideration by HEAR Management Group of activities to be removed from the Big Essex Award.
	41/19

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the recommendations be approved under delegated authority

from Senate, as set out in paper SEC/19/07.
	42/19

	
	
	

	2017-18 ANNUAL STUDENT PROGRESS REPORT AND EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY MONITORING (SEC/19/08)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report on 2017-18 Annual Student Progress and Equality and Diversity Monitoring was received from the Senior Student Progress Manager.
	43/19

	
	
	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN 2019-20: DRAFT THEMES (SEC/19/09)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report on the Education Action Plan 2019-20 was received from the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Education).
	44/19

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Noted
	No matters were raised under Any Other Business
	45/19


Meg O’Loughlin
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

11 March 2019
